
2023-2024 Important Arrival and Dismissal Information - eStem East Village
Arrival:

● Supervision begins each day at 7:20 a.m.
● Gates will be open for student drop-off from 7:20 a.m. to 7:45 a.m.
● Cars will enter from 3rd street to drive through the queueing area in the Heifer International

parking lot to drop students off between the Elementary and Jr. High schools.
● Please make sure your child is ready to get out of the car as soon as you enter the gate

(backpack zipped up and jacket ready).
● Pull to the end of the driveway before stopping. An eStem employee will help your child open

the door and get out safely.
● Students who arrive after 7:45 a.m. will be marked tardy and should be walked in through the

main door.
Dismissal:

● All ELEMENTARY or ELEMENTARY WITH A JR. HIGH SIBLING student car riders will be dismissed
through the double doors leading to the driveway between the Elementary and Jr. High
Schools. (Blue Tag) The first tag is free, any additional tags are $5

● All JR. HIGH ONLY student car riders will be dismissed through the circle drive in front of the Jr.
High on Shall St. (Yellow Tag) The first tag is free, any additional tags are $5

● All elementary students leaving as walkers will be dismissed through the World Avenue door &
all Jr. High students leaving as walkers will be dismissed through the Jr. High front office doors.

● The gates will not be opened until 2:50 each day.
● Checkouts will not be allowed after 2:15 pm for all Elementary students.
● All students must be picked up by 4:00 pm unless enrolled (supply fee is paid) for the Ignite

Afterschool Program.
Students will be dismissed following this schedule:
2:50 Walkers: All K-6 Walkers with no Jr. High Siblings. (will exit the World Avenue door and cross to the
Heifer side of World Ave.)
3:00 Green: K-2 Students with No Siblings
3:05 Blue: 3-6 Students with No Siblings
3:10 Yellow: All Students with Elementary Siblings
3:15 Orange: All Elementary Walkers with Jr. High Sibling Walkers
3:35 Gray: All Elementary Students with Jr. High Siblings

Other Information:
● Do not get out of your car in the drop off area.
● There is NO PARKING on World Avenue. This is a major safety issue for our students that are

walkers and cars that are properly using the queueing area. This will be enforced by LRPD.
● If you would like to park in one of the public parking lots around the school and have your

child walk to your car, that spot must be at least 5 blocks from the eStem East Village building.
An eStem staff member will be helping students cross World Avenue until 3:30 p.m. Supervision
is not provided after walkers have been dismissed. (The Clinton School parking lot is a common
place and okay to use!)

● Cell phone use is prohibited in all school zones. This is a traffic violation and will be enforced
by LRPD .

● Police officers will be issuing tickets to anyone who is not following the specified traffic pattern.


